
Responsiveness Summary – Crownhill Elemenatry  
 
Crownhill Elementary School - 1500 Rocky Point RD NW, Bremerton, WA 98312-2652 Kitsap 
FSID No. 99722456 
Responsiveness Summary for Comment Period Held September 26, 2014 – October 27, 2014. 
Documents Reviewed during Public Comment Period: 

 Draft Remedial Investigation (RI) 
 Draft Feasibility Study (FS) 
 Draft Cleanup Action Plan (dCAP) 
 Draft Agreed Order 
 Draft Environmental Covenants for Crownhill Elementary and Bremerton United 

Methodist Church 
The Ecology Fact Sheet announcing the comment period and summarizing work performed at 
the Site was mailed to residents the week of September 15, 2014. 
 
Comments were received from three individuals.  They are described below along with Ecology 
action/response. 
 
Email from Athena Christopher, received on September 22, 2014. 
Mrs. Christopher was concerned that the school where her children attended was situated on top 
of a landfill.   
 
Ecology Response: Ecology notified Patty Glaser (Bremerton School District).  See Email from 
Patty Glaser (attached). 
 
Telephone call from Sterling Mack on September 30, 2014. 
Mr. Mack moved into his house in December 2013.  He was concerned because his house is 
adjacent to the school property along the north border and the house is on a well for drinking 
water.   
 
Ecology Response:  Ecology contacted Grant Holdcroft of Kitsap Public Health District (KPHD) 
to investigate and sample the well.  The drinking water well was not in Ecology well database or 
KPHD database.  Water samples were taken from the residence of Sterling Mack.  Results 
indicate that the water at the tap is below EPA MCLs.  Analytical results and KPHD letter is 
attached. 
 
Letter from Grand Holdcroft, Kitsap Public Health Department dated October 30, 2014. 
Main concerns focused on irrigating the grass.  KPHD does not recommend use of an irrigating 
system over a landfill.  KPHD also recommends that drinking water wells near the school be 
included in the ground water monitoring plan. 



 
Ecology response:  Ecology understands the concern KPHD has with irrigation above a landfill 
and the potential for the irrigation water to mobilize contaminants to the ground water.  
Maintaining the integrity of the grass and cover above the landfill is important to the cleanup 
remedy and ensure there is not a potential for direct exposure to contaminants that remain in the 
landfill.  Therefore, Ecology recommends minimal irrigation to maintain the integrity of the 
grass and the cover over the landfill.   
 
Ecology encourages households that use well water as drinking water near the site to connect to 
the municipal drinking water system.  Until that is done, the two drinking water wells that you 
identified, that were not in the Ecology or KPHD well database and are near the Site, will be 
incorporated into the Ground water Monitoring Plan. 
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Email from Patty Glaser, September 24, 2014. 
2. Letter from Grant Holdcroft, KPHD to Sterling Mack, Daniel Heistand, and Ron 

Bachman, October 22, 2014. 
3. Letter from Grant Holdcroft, KPHD, October 30, 2014. 
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